Parent Council Minutes
Low Port Primary School
Wednesday, 15 July 2020 at 7pm held on Zoom
Attendees
Parent Council Members - Rebecca Holmes (Chair), Patricia Clark, Emma McGroarty, Aileen 

Landles, Rebecca Smallwood, Michelle Fathi (Clerk) 
Non Parent Council Members – Greg Walsh (WLC) 
Staff – Mark Wheelhouse (Acting Head)

	Agenda Item/Notes
	Action

	1. Welcome and Apologies

· RH welcomed everyone to the meeting and for the purpose of new attendees gave an overview of Parent Council
· Apologies received from Gillian McDonald and Sara Buchanan

	

	2. School Management Team
GW thanked everyone for inviting him along and shared how the pandemic has impacted Mark Wells not only as a Head Teacher with responsibilities over two schools but as a parent too, and how this was all probably overwhelming for him and an element of his decision to leave. 

GW shared that Mark Wheelhouse will be the interim Acting Head Teacher going forward until they are able to go through with a formal recruitment process and added that he feels that Mark has the passion and courage to take the school forward and can successfully transition the school back, to whatever that would look like at the time. 

	

	3. General Discussion
RH thanked GW and opened up questions from the parent forum.

There was a lengthy discussion surrounding the change of heads and the full leadership team along with the benefits to Low Port in not having a nursery setting.

GW advised that MW will have another Head Teacher for coaching and mentoring and will have access to a newly appointed head teacher group.  
MW suggested messaging all parents asking them to support their children in getting them back to school and reassuring them that the school will continue with the support upon their return.  It was agreed that getting children settled is a priority and their health and wellbeing.
MW shared how he is really excited to work with the Parent Council and is looking forward in seeing the progression of the school moving forward.  


	

	4. AOB
· Next meeting to be held on Wednesday, 19 August 
	


